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Headmaster's Message  

 

I hope you have all sat down with your children to watch on TV some scenes showing the 

commemoration of D-Day – 80 Years ago yesterday. The 9000 or so allied troops who sacrificed their 

lives on the first day alone deserve to be remembered and I would urge parents to share a few minutes 

with your children in gratitude to those who fought against the Nazis leading eventually to the liberation 

of Europe. In school we did just that. Alongside grainy filmstrips of the actual landings, the testimonies of 

the few surviving veterans speak of the horror of the battle and the bravery, comradeship, resilience and 



sense of purpose of that remarkable generation. Two Year 10 students, Amelia B and Calla W, read 

passages to explain the context of the D-Day landings and reflections made by the Supreme Allied 

Commander, Dwight Eisenhower, “Every gun that is made, every warship launched, every rocket 

fired signifies in the final sense a theft from those who hunger and are not fed, those who are cold and 

are not clothed. This world in arms is not spending money alone. It is spending the sweat of its laborers, 

the genius of its scientists, the hopes of its children. This is not a way of life at all in any true sense.”  

St Margaret’s Church with Trafford MBC will be commemorating the sacrifices made during the D Day 

Landings in Normandy 80 years ago this coming Sunday in church beginning at 1100. 

 As part of the programme, they have Terry Crolley on the Organ, Sasha Johnson-Manning (professional 

Opera singer) performing two pieces.  There will be a short talk from Craig Monaghan who was badly 

wounded in Afghanistan; he was the only survivor when his APC was attacked.  He will describe the 

feelings of all soldiers as they enter a conflict zone.  The High Sheriff and the Leader of the Council will 

both be doing a reading.  There will be a warm welcome for all who wish to attend.  

 Trafford are providing refreshments on completion. 

 

1 - D-Day Landings 1944 

School Communication 

School Communication 

Dr Askey has been trialling a new piece of software to inform parents of their child’s academic 

performance, along side the existing pastoral reporting on Arbor. The software is called ‘Pupil Progress’ 



and it comes with an ‘app’ so that academic reports can be viewed very conveniently on any smart 

phone or similar device. Parents will be able to see their child’s assessment scores (in some cases, 

question by question) and how they are progressing towards their targets. More on this later in this 

newsletter. Currently, we are trialling access to academic data via the Pupil Progress APP with Y10 

parents in preparation for parents evening next week and will roll out to all other year groups for the 

summer reports in July.  

Y10 parents, please check your email for an invitation from Pupil Progress.  

Loreto Prep 

I am pleased to report that the designation of the Loreto Prep site as ‘an asset of community value’ has 

been retained. These are normally in place for 5 years. This supports the commitment to retaining the 

land to be used for educational purposes. 

Gang Culture 

Nearly all young people – from all schools and walks of life – know how to behave. They are civilized, 

respectful and stay out of trouble. A small number act like louts, are led astray and adopt a gang 

mentality. We don’t accept this at North Cestrian.  Fuelled by easy social media communication and 

attracted to the appeal of a supposed glamourous lifestyle some young people feel they can ride rough-

shod over the thoroughly decent majority, causing some to be concerned or feel unsafe. Staying silent 

must not be an option. Parents and pupils are encouraged to share information in confidence. Every 

adult in the school will listen to any child who is anxious. We always investigate and intervene, but we 

can only do this when people speak out, on time, in truth and in full. I repeat, nearly all young people – 

from all schools and walks of life – know how to behave. Our impression cannot be tainted by those 

minute numbers who don’t. Mr Bell’s article further in the newsletter refers to the feedback from Pupil 

Voice survey which reinforces the positive aspects of school life, while giving opportunity to further 

address issues raised. 

Advanced Notice 

Tue 11/6                     Year 10 Parents Evening (On-line) 

Sun 16/6-Thu 20/6    Barcelona Trip 

Wed 19/6                    INSET (School Closed to pupils) 

                                      PTFA Meeting - 1900-2100 Head's Study 

Fri 28/6                        Summer Music Festival Vanstone Hall 7-8pm TBC 

Mon 1/7-Fri 5/7         Year 10 Work Experience Week 

Mon 1/7                       New Year 6 Parents Evening 

Thu 4/7                         New Year 6 Induction Day 



Deputy Reflections 

 

It has been a great week for Character Education. Both the Pupil Voice and the Parent Voice have been 

completed and I will gradually release the headlines. Indeed we now sharpen the process of speaking to 

the pupils about their ideas and concerns and will also launch some more parent workshops to discuss 

the outcomes of the parent voice survey.  

Pupil Voice Headlines: 

90% of pupils say that teachers help them to do their best. 

91% of pupils really like the guidance and feedback including the half termly report on Arbor. 

89% of pupils say that the teacher gives them challenging work. The same number says that teachers 

really listen to them in lessons. 

92% of pupils feel safe at school and 97% say that they are encouraged to treat everyone equally and 

with respect. 

85% and 82% are happy that they are encouraged to look after their physical health and mental health. 

95% say that they are encouraged to take on responsibility and be independent. 

89% really think that the Character Education Programme is benefitting them. 

• See if you are on the character news 

• Check out the latest character development opportunities or continue to build your character 

bench mark certificate. 

• You can Nominate a Pupil for their Character Development here. 

• Pique your interest for the cultural capital and send in your reflections 

https://www.northcestrian.co.uk/news/?pid=18&nid=1
https://www.northcestrian.co.uk/page/?title=Character+Traits&pid=174
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedURE9ZVFFBMUU4VU5JV1RMTEI5S1NMWkZCSy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedURE9ZVFFBMUU4VU5JV1RMTEI5S1NMWkZCSy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedUQ0EyOVVYMFRLUjhEV0o5SldCUTVKODQ5Ny4u
https://www.northcestrian.co.uk/page/?title=Cultural+Capital&pid=134
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTdXRsdtvhw5CsPAZzKb1dmBUQ0daTDAwUjY2V0JDRDU3OUhTV1FROTNGUiQlQCNjPTEu


These are the winners of the Character Education Programme's £20 investment for their achievements in 

Half Term 5. Pupils receive the voucher and work out which experiences or resources would help them 

take the next step. Congratulations to.... 

Character Role Models:  G,   Mikkel   7JRO,  C, Laasya     7ITA,  V, Harshi   7RMI,   C, Sum Yau Katie    8JMI,  

W, Kali   8RRA,  , R, Atrik 8JMA , R, Zoe   Ysabelle   9RDO,    A, Maria    9RDO,   H, Kevin     10   JRI,   El,   

Abbs   10JRI , O,   Praise   10SMI 

 

Extra-curricular Role Models:       P,   Sebastian   7ITA,   A,   Carlos    7RMI,  C, Laasya   7ITA,   C, Carly   

8JMI,  T, Candice  8RRA,     G, Charlie   8JMA,  C, Cameron   9AWI,   P,   Jayan   9RDO, L, Niea    10JSC 

 

Cultural Capital Role Models:       P,   Asmita   7JBA,  J, Anjali   7JRO,   V, Harshi   7RMI, W,   Millie-Rose 

8JMI,  F, Logan  8RTA,  H, Will   9SFE,   M,   Arushi   9AWI,   P, Oliver  9SFE,  A, Haashir  10SMI,  A,   

Makean   10HVA,   A, Zaki  10JSC,  A, Isaac      10JSC 



Academic News  

Year 10 Parents Evening will be held on Tuesday June 11th via School 

Cloud.  Please book your appointments soon as bookings close Monday 

10 June. 

 

 



 

2 - Pupil Progress 

We are very happy to introduce our new academic progress tracking software called Pupil Progress. 

Year 10 and 11 have already had our new format academic reports using the software.   We are always 

happy to hear your feedback. 

The new reports and tracker allow teachers, parents and pupils to see pupil progress data very 

readily.  We will publish a guide shortly to support parents and pupils in using this valuable information 

to better identify and target areas for improvement (see example) for each subject pupils’ study.   

At KS4 (Y10/11) we will refer to GCSE grades and associated subject assessment criteria. 

As a general rule:  

Red is 2+ grades below minimum target grade,  

Yellow, 1 grade below,  

Green is on track and blue is above expectations. 



At KS3 (Y7-9) we will be using a mastery model to show whether pupils 

are on the right flight path to achieve expected outcomes at GCSE.   We 

will provide further detail in due course. 

 

 

 



 



We are trialling access to academic data via the Pupil Progress APP with Y10 parents in preparation for 

parents evening next week and will roll out to all other year groups for the summer reports in July.  Y10 

parents, please check your email for an invitation from Pupil Progress. 

Via the Pupil Progress App, parents and pupils have instant access to academic reports. 

The Summary report gives the headline grades of all subjects. 

The All Subjects Report provides the summary page and separate subject reports as one document, that 

can be downloaded or printed. 

Individual subject reports can also be accessed via the subject links. 

You will be able to see historical reports and we will be able to report in class test scores to you 

directly.  This aspect of the software is still in development, and I will update parents in September to 

clarify how we intend to make the most of this exciting development. 

Business News 

 

The Economist 

We have a number of copies of the economist in school at the moment. I would encourage students 

from all years to come to U3 or the journal board in the canteen and take a look. For Year 10s going into 

college applications, I would promote the use of them to develop your wider understanding of current 

affairs and look for the hook to make you shine in any interviews 

Class update 

Year 11 have now completed both of the GCSE Business papers. 

Immensely proud of the work they have put in. 

Year 10 



Have their feedback from the mock exams and have work set on Seneca to support filling in any gaps in 

knowledge. To support this further they have access to a shared area with a range of different resources 

to support revision. 

I have drop-in sessions every break 

 

• Let me know you are coming.  

• Attend with an agenda (work won’t be provided without you providing the agenda) 

• Show impact from the session. 



Maths News 



 



We are in full swing with our Key Stage 3 end of year assessments, please encourage students to keep up 

with their revision. Next week we will be sitting calculator papers, the recommended calculator is the 

Casio fx-83GT CW, which is available through the school and all sellers of calculators both on the high-

street and online. 

  

Year 10 have recently been sent links to access their feedback from the recent GCSE mock exams. Please 

encourage them to download this and start working on the areas for improvement ready for Year 11. 

The most interesting thing about mathematics is its use to solve some of life’s great mysteries, some of 

the problems that mathematicians have tried to solve take years, decades or even centuries to be fully 

comprehended and solved. Many are still unsolved. Katie Steckles is a mathematician and youtuber 

based at Manchester University, in this lecture Katie will discuss some of the greatest unsolved maths 

puzzles. 

For more content from Katie and other mathematicians have a look at 

the following Channels: 

https://www.youtube.com/@KatieSteckles 

https://www.youtube.com/@numberphile 

https://www.youtube.com/@standupmaths 

Debate Workshop 

"On Wednesday 5th June, DebateMate came to our school to lead a debate workshop, teaching us the 

skills and confidence needed to take part in Parliamentary style debate. We learned lots about debating, 

for example the different styles and how to structure an argument using PEEL. This was very interesting 

for me as I was inspired by our guest speakers - it was a great experience."  By Honey H 

"In my opinion, the debate workshop was very fun and a memory to look back on. The leaders were very 

sweet, and we did numerous activities with the debate team in KS4 & younger years in KS3. It was 

refreshing seeing how enthusiastic the younger years were for debating & extra-curricular activities.  I 

think that events like this let me have something to cherish and feel like I have a place I belong in. I hope 

that more events like this take place so the years to come can treasure happy moments like this like I do.  

Thank you so much Miss Johnson for putting in the effort for creating these opportunities for us, we 

really do appreciate it!" 

By Tasfiah I 

https://www.youtube.com/@KatieSteckles
https://www.youtube.com/@numberphile
https://www.youtube.com/@standupmaths


 

3 - Debate Workshop 

 

4 - Debate Workshop 



 

5 - Debate Workshop 

 

6 - Debate Workshop 



      eSafety 

 

7 - PalWorld 



Contact Us: 

 

School Office  - 0161 928 1856 

Email  - office@northcestrian.co.uk 

REPORT AN ABSENCE TO  - absence@northcestrian.co.uk 

mailto:office@northcestrian.co.uk
mailto:absence@northcestrian.co.uk
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